
 Enfield Fire District No. 1 

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes  

March 5, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Vincent Grady. 

 

Attendees for the Board:  

 

Vincent Grady   Scott Prentiss (remote) William Moran  

William Higgins  Donald Hayward   

Patrick Droney   David Ragion    

 

Also, in attendance was Chief Edward Richards. 

 

Public Comment – 

 

Debbie Chapin passed out an article from about a Fire District and their efforts to get Public approval. 

 

The minutes of the Regular Commission meeting held on February 6, 2020 were read aloud by 

William Higgins. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Don Hayward to approve as amended.  Motion passed 

by unanimous voice vote.   

 

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed. Pat Droney asked about the amount spent on 

snow removal. The Chief stated it is a fixed cost, not per plowing. Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul 

Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.   

 

The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed. Don Hayward asked Deputy FM Ed Shirley 

to explain the different inspection type codes. Motion by Don Hayward, 2nd  by Dave Ragion to 

approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.   

 

The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Dave 

Ragion to approve presented. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

 

The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed. Motion by Don Hayward, 2nd by Paul Benis to 

approve presented. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

 

Communications – 

 

The Chief passed out an article about firefighters quarantined in Washington state and discussed the 

precautions he is taking with the department.  

 

President Grady presented a thank you items from an elementary school class that were sent to Capt 

Ellis and crew for a demonstration done at the school for 3rd grade students recently. 

 

Old Business – none 

 

New Business – 

 

The Chief passed out the proposed budget to be reviewed by Commissioners and discussed the 

changes. 

 

Discussion from the Chief about the fire protection fees the town recently is looking to pass off to the 

Fire Districts. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 7:59 p.m. by Bill Moran, 2nd by Pat Droney. Motion passed by unanimous voice 

vote.  

 



 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

William Higgins 

Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

  


